ORIGINAL

Minutes of the St. Paul Town Council Meeting

Held March 11, 2024, in Civic Center

The meeting was called to order by Joshua Sangl @ 7:00 P.M.

ROLL CALL

Council members Joshua Sangl, Logan Wilder and Tim Ray were present. Alyssa Hall Clerk-
Treasurer and Town Marshall Josh Kuntz were also present.

Josh welcomed the public and opened the meeting.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held March 5, 2024, were presented for approval.
Josh Sangl made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Logan Wilder and Tim Ray

seconded the motion. The motion was put to a vote and the motion was carried.

Town Marshall

Josh presented several years of Public Safety Funds and wanted to know where the C/T was
with those, C/T said she can get a better idea of those numbers as the CPA completes her 2023
Reconciliation.

*Josh K. asked for a reimbursement for the new Mesh system instalied in Clerk/Treasurer and
Police department office. Council approved

Budget Approval: Josh Sangl made a motion to approve the reimbursement for the mesh
system. Logan Wilder and Tim Ray seconded the motion. The motion was put to a vote and the
motion was carried. Funding approved out of the General Marshall Department

CLERK TREASURER

*presented revised Budget for council
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OLD BUSINESS

*Council discussed resumes that were turned in for the water department, council determined
that the qualifications were not in both areas of water/sewer and the town needs someone
that can be qualified in both areas.

*Council discussed the contract from Les Day with D & S water systems. contract has been
reviewed by the town Attorney and board members. Josh Sangl made a motion to approve the
contract as presented. Logan Wilder and Tim Ray seconded the motion. The motion was put to
a vote and the motion was carried.

Contract to take effect March 25+, 2024.

*Mowing contracts, council decided to open mowing bids back up for 2024 mowing season,
details to follow on town’s Facebook page. Will decide @ towns next board meeting April 2,
2024.

*Council Member Logan Wilder went over a Duke Energy Led Light reduced bill savings plan for
our town streetlights Josh Sangl made a motion to approve Duke Energy to move forward with
a field audit to get a more accurate quote on how to save the town money on streetlights,
Logan Wilder and Tim Ray seconded the motion. The motion was put to a vote and the motion
was carried

*Council went over budget with a few additional adjustments. Budget fund line items were
approved. Josh Sangl made a motion to approve the budget as presented. Logan Wilder and
Tim Ray seconded the motion. The motion was put to a vote and the motion was carried.

*Council also reviewed the underfunding of our 2024 DLGF Budget and Made a motion to
approve the additional appropriations that will need to take place in the amount of $62,155.30
for budget fund line Accounting/Consultants. This will hefp us get our records up to date for
proper reporting in the future. Josh Sangl made a motion to approve the additional



appropriations in the amount of $62,155.30 Logan Wilder and Tim Ray seconded the motion.
The motion was put to a vote and the motion was carried.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Concerned Citizen brought to the board’s attention the condition of 1+ streets roads, Council
took it under advisement and said they would look into it.

The meeting was adjourned @ 7:44 P.M.
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